
J:x7 (3_1c?t1

C Liberty Utilities

David B. Simek
Manager, Rates & Regulatory Affairs

0: 603-216-3514
E: David.Simek@libertyutilities.com

November 22, 2017

Via Electronic and US Mail

.4
Debra Howland -]

Executive Director
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301-2429

Re: Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty Utilities — Keene Division
Tariff Change Filing

Dear Ms. Howland:

Enclosed for filing please find redlined and clean versions of Liberty Utilities — Keene Division’s
second revised Tariff page 17. The revision to page 17 inserts a description of the heat content
calculation, instead ofthe fixed value now in the tariff, which is consistent with the EnergyNorth
calculation and allows the value to be more accurate. Under the current language in the tariff, the heat
content used to determine therms used by customers in the Keene Division is a fixed amount. The
revised language explains the calculation, producing values with the same end result as the prior static
amount, albeit to more decimal places, resulting in increased accuracy.

The Company recently completed the changeover of the billing system for its Keene Division to
its Cogsdale billing system. Cogsdale utilizes a formula for determining heat content rather than a static
amount, resulting in a more accurate value. Thus, the Company respectfully asks for a prompt
Commission order pursuant to Puc 1603.07(a)(2), or for the Commission to waive the 30 day notice
period of Puc 1603.07(a)(1) and allow the tariff change to go into effect immediately. A waiver under
Puc 201.05 is appropriate because this tariff change is ministerial, and will not disrupt any matters
before the Commission.

Thank you for your assistance with this matter. Please do not hesitate to call if you have any
q uestions.

Sincerely,

David B. Simek

Enclosure

15 Buttrick Rd., Londonderry, NH 03053


